
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES MARCH 16, 2023
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held via Zoom, on March 16, 2023.
Members Present: Michael Parry, Eric Lucentini, Noah Grunberg
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney 
Members Absent: Chris Macek, John Taylor, Joe Palmeri
Guests: None
Chair pro temp Noah Grunberg called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.
It was noted that there had been no meetings in January or February.
The Planning Board had received an application from Ed Whitaker for a common driveway at 278 Old Greenfield Road. The board felt it  had nothing to say about this application as it does not violate any zoning bylaws. 
The board discussed a proposed bylaw addition put forth by the Planning Board. If approved it would allow lots, belonging to the town by tax-taking, to be used as building lots, even though those lots might be non-conforming. It was the board’s opinion that this seemed like spot zoning and it wasn’t right to have the town be able to something that individuals were prevented from doing. It was thought that allowing the town to do this could be setting a precedent for other things and was giving too much power to the town. 
Another proposed bylaw would restrict the size of signs in the village. It was agreed this was a good change.
At 7:32 p.m. a motion was made by Eric, seconded by Michael, to adjourn the meeting.


 Voting in Support of motion: Noah, Michael, Eric
      
 Opposed:    None

      
 Abstentions: None


 Motion passed: 3-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
 Document List
Proposed bylaw changes from the Planning Board

